
Dear OPA Families:  
 
School Dismissed March 16 through March 27. 
 
Effective this afternoon, the State Health Department has decided to dismiss all Utah Schools for two weeks. 
The State Board of Education and the State Health Department will reassess the situation at that time and 
provide additional direction.  
 
A school dismissal means the buildings are open and safe; adults can be in the building and students can 
come and go in small groups. There should not be any group gatherings. We have been asked to limit visitors 
and events at the school. Please only come to the school as scheduled or prearranged. We do not have any 
confirmed cases of Coronavirus in the OPA community. 
 
All events and afterschool programs are discontinued until further notice. 
 
Additional Communication: 
Updates will be posted to the OPA website: ​ogdenprep.org​, OPA Facebook page, Instagram, and Twitter as 
soon as they are available.  
 
Schedule of Teaching and Learning: 
Teachers will be using Monday, March 16th and Tuesday, March 17th to prepare digital lessons aligned with 
the Utah Core. Then, starting Wednesday, March 18th through Friday, March 27th teachers will facilitate 
content digitally. Students will be expected to access content each day.  
 
There will be multiple ways for students to access content:  

1. Students can use a home device and wifi to access content. 
2. Students can come to the school on Wednesday, March 18th to pick up a device for check out for home 

use. The pick-up schedule is listed below.  
Google Chromebook Pick-up Schedule for Wednesday, March 18th:  

- Students with last name A-F: 10:00am-11:00am 
- Students with last name G-M: 11:00am-Noon 
- Students with last name N-R: Noon-1:00pm 
- Students with last name S-Z: 1:00pm-2:00pm 

3. Students can work daily with their teachers online or at the school by arranging specific blocks of time 
through direct communication with teachers.  

 
Special Services 
For students who qualify for Special Education services, OPA will continue to provide services. If your child 
qualifies for these services, your case manager will contact you by Tuesday afternoon to determine how 
services will be provided. Services will begin Wednesday, March 18th.  
 
Food Services 
In order to provide for the needs of our OPA community, we will be offering free drive-thru breakfast and lunch 
services on weekdays during the dismissal: March 16 - 27.  

● Breakfast will be served from 7:30-8:30am. 
● Lunch will be served from 11am-1pm.  
● In order to pick up breakfast and lunch, cars should enter off 15th street, drive around the back of the 

elementary, and exit to 15th street. This will allow for any line that may form. See map below. 

http://ogdenprep.org/


 

 
 
Office Hours 
Office staff will be available to answer questions in person and by phone 

● Monday, March 16 - Tuesday, March 17, 8am-3pm 
● March 18 - 27: 9am-2pm  

 
Spring Break 
Reminder: March 30 through April 3 is our regularly scheduled Spring break. The buildings will be closed, and 
all educational and food services will be discontinued during this time.  


